

# FULL TIME OFFICER GROUP MINUTES

13:00am, Mandela Room

## Present

Josh Dooler, Sports Officer Elect **(SO)**  
Amanda Sefton, Education Officer **(EO)**  
Millie Gibbins, Welfare & Community Officer **(WCO) (Chair)**  
Ryan Ginger, Activities and Employability Officer **(AEO)**

## Also in Attendance

Jo Thomas, Chief Executive **(JT)**  
Lucy Gill, Student Voice Manager **(LG)** (for Agenda Item 3 only)  
Sam Jones, Interim Executive Assistant (note taker) **(SJ)**

## Apologies

Joshua Williams, President  
Joanne Park, International Officer **(IO) (Chair)**  
Tobiloba Adeyemi, Postgraduate Officer **(PGO)**

The Chair opened the meeting at 13:00.

No	ITEM FOR DISCUSSION	Notes	ACTION
1	Minutes from 06.01.19	The minutes from the last meeting held on 6 <sup>th</sup> January were approved as an accurate record of the meeting.	Noted
2	AOB	<p>The EO noted that the University was involved in an alternative scheme to replace the possible loss of the Erasmus+ scheme for students travelling to the EU. The Guild had been asked to input into the scheme.</p> <p>The AEO noted that the Guild may not need to be involved if the scheme has already been agreed by the University.</p> <p>The WCO noted that they had reached out to Hong Kong students affected by the tensions between Chinese and Hong Kong students, and had sign posted them to University Security. No further issues had been experienced by the group.</p>	<p>Noted</p> <p>Noted</p> <p>Noted</p>
3	Guild Elections	<p>LG updated the officer team for plans for the upcoming Guild election. LG noted that Student Voice we're now in pre-nominations, with nominations opening in two weeks' time.</p> <p>The Officer team discussed potential people to encourage to run.</p> <p>LG noted that engagement figures for elections were looking positive, and asked officers to help promote.</p> <p>The AEO noted that following the democracy sub-group meeting, the Guild was planning to now hold a referendum on</p>	<p>Noted</p> <p>Noted</p> <p>All</p>

		the proposed democratic model changes concurrently with Guild elections in March. LG noted that the Guild Officer Group would be have to approve the referendum before it was confirmed.	<b>Noted</b>
		The Officer team discussed diaries for possible dates/times for an additional GOG meeting. LG to coordinate diaries.	<b>Noted</b>
<b>4</b>	<b>Academic Registrar Leaving</b>	JT noted that the Academic Registrar was leaving for a position at Nottingham University. The Officer team discussed offering the Academic Registrar Honorary Life Membership of the Guild of Students.	<b>Noted</b>
<b>5</b>	<b>Go Green Week</b>	Deferred to next FTOG meeting.	<b>Noted</b>
<b>6</b>	<b>UEB Agenda Items</b>	The Officer Team discussed agenda items for the upcoming Guild/University Executive Board meeting. The Officer team noted the following items: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• University Adoption of IHRA definition of Anti-Semitism.</li> <li>• Student Minds Mental Health Charter.</li> </ul>	<b>Noted</b>
<b>7</b>	<b>Strike Money</b>	Deferred to next FTOG meeting.	<b>Noted</b>
<b>8</b>	<b>Diaries</b>	No Items noted.	
<b>9</b>	<b>Manifesto Updates &amp; Priority Campaigns.</b>	No Items noted.	<b>Noted</b>
<b>10</b>	<b>Guild Engagement/ Social Media</b>	No Items noted.	<b>Noted</b>
<b>11</b>	<b>School/College/ Dubai Update</b>	No Items noted.	<b>Noted</b>
<b>12</b>	<b>Part Time Officer Buddies</b>	No Items noted.	<b>Noted</b>
<b>13</b>	<b>Officer Training &amp; Development</b>	No Items noted.	<b>Noted</b>

The meeting closed at 14:00.

Signed .....

Date .....